
 

From Myself and the team we hope this letter finds you well,. Here is the newsletter for crimes that 
have  happened for September 2023 to provide some information and advice in relation to reports we 
have received. 
This month we have been carrying out patrols in the area, in particular focusing on priority areas such as 
Stroud green way, Wickham Road and Longheath Gardens  and carrying out some reassurance visits  to  
members of the neighborhood who have reported some activity and incidents within the ward. 
We also had our street briefing at  Wickham Road and our drop in service at Longheath Gardens Com-
muniity centre. CRIMES REPORTED 

Below is some of the crimes that have been reported for September 
2023. 
 
VERDAYNE AVENUE 02/09/2023 THEFT OF MOTOR VEHICLE 
Vehicle stolen without the use of any keys, vehicle was not fitted 
with a tracker. 
BARMOUTH ROAD 04/09/2023 THEFT OG MOTOR VEHICLE 
Moped stolen from location between 1600 and 0200, no CCTV, and 
no suspects seen or heard. 
DELAMARE CRESCENT 04/09/2023 THEFT FROM MOTOR VEHICLE 
Vehicle broken into over night, suspects took the dash cam and 
some loose coins left in the centre compartment. 
CHAFFINCH AVENUE 05/09/2023 ROBBERY FROM PERSON 
Victim had mobile phone stolen whilst on there way home from 
school. 
BYWOOD AVENUE 19/09/2023 BURGLERY FROM RESIDENTIAL 
3 suspects were parked up in a vehicle, and shortly after gained en-
try to the house through the front door. Kitchen was searched and 
valuables stolen along with a box believed to contain vehicle keys, 
however vehicle was unlocked on driveway and was also searched 
by suspects. 
WICKHAM ROAD 22/09/2023 ROBBERY FROM PERSON 
Victim was assaulted whilst waiting at the bus stop, victim also had 
phone stole during the assault. 
 
 

 

                    Priorities  
 
• Increased patrols around 

DELAMARE CRESCENT 
due to  reports of theft 
from and of motor vehi-
cles . 

• Weapon sweeps and re-
assurance patrols 
around SHOREHAM 
CLOSE 

• Increased patrols around 
SHIRLEY OAKS ROAD  

Advice 
With a continuation of theft from and of motor  vehicles and an increase 
of residential burglary it is worth  spending a little extra time to check 
that all windows and doors are locked and secured when not in use. 
Vehicles should have steering wheel lock where possible and double lock 
front doors to property where possible. 
If anyone is looking for places to purchase additional security equipment 
then there is a met police backed website , www.securedbydesign.com 
Alternatively please come along to one of our events and we will be hap-
py to share some advise and tips. 

Contact Details 

Telephone 101 

Email - SNmailbox-ShirleyNorthSNT@met.police.uk 

You can now follow us on NextDoor.co.uk 

 

If you would like to receive the 

monthly update and get the latest 

statistics and information in please 

email the team and ask to be on 

our mailing list . 

 

  EVENTS AND OTHER NEWS 

 

 

• STREET BREIFING , ORCHARD 

WAY, (OUTSIDE MONKS OR-

CHARD HIGH SCHOOL), 1500-

1600 17/10/2023 

 

• CUPPA WITH A COPPA,  LONG-

HEATH COMMUNITY CENTRE, 

0900-1100, 28/10/2023 


